#### 平成31年度入学試験問題

# 英 語

(11月17日)

経済学部 経 済 学 科(数学を選択しても可)

経営学部 経 営 学 科(数学・国語のいずれかを選択しても可)

法学部法律学科(数学・国語のいずれかを選択しても可)

文学部 人 間 学 科(数学・国語のいずれかを選択しても可)

教育学部 教 育 学 科(数学・国語のいずれかを選択しても可)

教育学部 児 章 教 育 学 科(数学・国語のいずれかを選択しても可)

理工学部 情報システム工学科(数学を選択しても可)

理工学部 共生創造理工学科(数学を選択しても可)

看護学部 看 護 学 科(数学・国語のいずれかを選択しても可)

開始 午前10時30分

終了 午前11時40分

#### 注意事項

- 1. 試験開始の合図があるまで、この問題冊子の中を見てはいけません。
- 2. この冊子は14ページです。落丁、乱丁、印刷の不鮮明及び解答用紙の汚れなどがあった場合には申し出てください。
- 3. 解答用紙には解答欄以外に次の記入欄があるので、監督者の指示に従って、それぞれ正しく記入し、マークしてください。
  - ① 受験番号欄

受験番号を記入し、さらにその下のマーク欄にマークしてください。正しくマークされていない場合は、採点できないことがあります。

② 氏名欄

氏名とフリガナを記入してください。

4. 解答は解答用紙の解答欄にマークしてください。例えば、 10 と表示のある問いに対して ③と解答する場合は、次の(例)のように解答番号 10 の解答欄の③にマークしてください。 (例)

(10 (1) (2) (3) (4)

- 5. 問題冊子の余白等は適宜利用してもかまいません。
- 6. 試験終了後、問題冊子は持ち帰ってください。

A 次の <b>問1~3</b> のそれぞれ 場合と <b>異なるもの</b> を1つ			<u>-アク</u>	7セント(第一強勢	·) の <u>作</u>	<b>½置</b> が,他の3つの
問 1 1 con-tain	2	o-bey	3	dif-fer	4	suc-ceed
問 2 2 1 be-hav-ior	2	con-ven-tion	3	ad-van-tage	4	dis-ci-pline
問 3 3 1 ar-ti-fi-cial	2	in-dif-fer-ent	3	mag-nif-i-cent	4	ap-pro-pri-ate
B 次の問4~6のそれぞ つずつ選びなさい.	れの	語①~④から, <u>下</u> 済	線部(	<b>乃発音</b> が他の3つ	の場合	合と <b>異なるもの</b> を1
問 <b>4</b> 4	2	b <u>u</u> tton	3	p <u>u</u> mp	4	m <u>u</u> d
問 5 5	2	o <u>x</u> ygen	3	rela <u>x</u>	4	lu <u>x</u> ury
問 6 6 vague	2	ar <u>gue</u>	3	lea <u>gue</u>	4	fati <u>gue</u>

**1** 次のA~Bに答えなさい.

2 の問題については、著作者より作品の二次使用について、許諾が下りていないため、掲載していません。

## **4** 次の英文を読んで、下の問1~8に答えなさい.

A pod of dolphins saved a group of swimmers from a great white shark off the northern coast of New Zealand.

The incident happened when lifeguard Rob Howes took his 15-year-old daughter and two of her friends swimming near the town of Whangarei, according to the newspaper.

Mr. Howes told the newspaper that the dolphins appeared and pushed all four of them together by doing tight circles around them. He explained that, when he had attempted to break away from the protective group, two of the bigger dolphins forced him back.

He then saw what he described as a three-meter great white shark cruising toward them, but it appeared to be repelled by the ring of dolphins and swam away.

"It was only about two meters away from me, the water was crystal clear, and it was as clear as the nose on my face," he said. At that point, he realized that the dolphins "had corralled us up to protect us".

Another lifeguard, Matt Fleet, who was 34 in a lifeboat, saw the dolphins circling the swimmers and slapping their tails on the water to keep them in place. D

Expert Ingrid Visser, who has been studying marine mammals for 14 years, told the newspaper that there had been reports from around the world about dolphins protecting swimmers.

She said that, in this case, the dolphins probably sensed the humans were in danger and 36 to protect them.

Ms. Visser, of the group Orca Research, said dolphins would attack sharks to protect themselves and their young.

(注) pod:(イルカやクジラなどの)小群

cruise:泳ぎ回る

repel:(攻撃者などを)追い払う

corral:包囲する

slap: ピシャリと打つ

mammal:哺乳動物

### 問 1 30

Choose the most appropriate place from A to D to insert the following sentence in.

He told the newspaper he also had a clear sighting of the shark.

- (1) A
- (2) I
- 3 C
- (4) D

### 問 2 31

Which statement is true about Rob Howes after the dolphins appeared?

- ① He and his friends surrounded his daughter tightly to protect her from the dolphins.
- 2 He made circles together with the dolphins to protect his daughter and her friends.
- 3 He tried to escape from the circle of the dolphins, but was pushed back by two of them.
- 4 He and his friends were tightly surrounded, but he was released by the two dolphins.

### 問 3 32

What did the dolphins do after all?

The dolphins

- 1 helped the lifeguard to save the swimmers.
- 2 protected the swimmers against a shark.
- 3 fought a shark slapping their tails on it.
- 4 forced the swimmers to go back to the shore.

## 問 4 33

What happened to the white shark?

The white shark

- ① was forced to swim away from the circle of the dolphins.
- 2 fought the dolphins only to be defeated in vain.
- 3 swam away from the swimmers with the dolphins to fight again.
- 4 was attacked by the dolphins after the swimmers escaped.

問 5	34
101 ()	1 .)4

Choose the most suitable phrase for the blank 34

- 1 in search
- ② on patrol
- 3 for help
- 4 out of sight

#### 問 6 35

What does them refer to?

- 1 the dolphins
- 2 tails
- 3 the swimmers
- 4 the sharks

#### 問 7 36

Choose the most suitable phrase for the blank

- 1 took action
- 2 felt like
- 3 made a promise 4 could not help

#### 問 8 37

What does the expert say about dolphins?

- ① They often go around the world to help swimmers.
- They will protect the humans when they call for help.
- It is animal behavior for them to protect the humans in danger.
- 4 It is likely that they will attack sharks to protect themselves.

			いてもしかたがないよう	the little door.
	by / waitin	g / no / be	/ seemed / use	/ in / to
(	① be	② use	3 in	4 to
問 2		にそこに入らないよ	うに言っている. <b>3</b> 9	there.
	in / to /	not / the /	telling / go /	children / constantly
(	① not	② go	3 the	4 children
問 3	彼は私が世界一	-の指導者と考える人	物だ.	
	He is	40	<u> </u>	leader.
	the / be /	/ top / what	/ think / world's	s / to / I
	① be	② think	③ I	(4) to

6	1		<b>○問1~4</b> について,英文を構成するうえで <u>不適切な箇所</u> を,それぞれ下の①~④から1つ 髭びなさい.
	問	1	42
			You $\underline{\frac{\text{don't ought}}{1}}$ to speak $\underline{\frac{\text{ill}}{2}}$ of others $\underline{\frac{\text{behind}}{3}}$ their $\underline{\frac{\text{backs.}}{4}}$
	問	2	43
			It was a marriage as happy as anyone could ever dream of. $\boxed{3}$
	問	3	44
			We got the window broken this week, so it needs to repair. $\textcircled{3}$
	問	4	45
			I $\underline{\text{could}}$ not make myself $\underline{\text{understand}}$ in English $\underline{\text{after}}$ $\underline{\text{all}}$ my efforts.

7	】次の問1~5の英文の名 ①~④から1つずつ選びな		50 )に入る最も適切	なも	のを,それぞれ下の
	問 1 The first English se ① to arrive (注) settler:開拓移民	ettlers are believed  ② arriving	in the area in 1  to have arrived		having arrived
	問 2 She wrote one nov ① which	el, 47 title I hav	re forgotten.  ③ whose	4	of which
	問 3 I have just finished ① a job	l my work. It's time to ② a day	call it 48 and g 3 end	go ho	ome. done
	問 4 Our teacher read t ① writing	o us a poem of her own ② to write	n 49 . 3 written	4	to be written
	問 5 50 I could sp	peak French! Then I v	would definitely visit Pa	aris.	If only